




Vox pop  
Anna Platoni (Butterfly Team volunteer alumni) 
A pathway to success
What is your current job?
I am an entomologist, part of the Royal Horticultural 
Society’s (RHS) science team based at Wisley Garden. I 
answer questions from RHS members about garden pests 
and wildlife, help with public science events, write for RHS 
publications and undertake my own scientific research. 

Was it always your ambition to be an entomologist? Did 
volunteering help your passion or cement it?
I always loved biology and creepy crawlies in particular, but it 
was volunteering in the Butterfly Jungle and insect collections 
at the Museum that made me certain it was the only career 
for me. It inspired me to continue studying to achieve a 
master’s degree in entomology. Working as an entomologist 
at the RHS really is a dream come true.

When did you volunteer at the Museum, and what did  
you do? 
I began volunteering at the Museum in 2009 as a Butterfly 
Jungle volunteer while studying at Imperial College. This 
involved amazing visitors with butterfly facts as well as 
helping to care for the butterflies, moths and environment. I 
learnt tonnes about butterflies from Luke Brown, who runs 
the house. By the end of my first summer in the butterfly 
house, I was so hooked that I didn’t want to spend the winter 
butterfly-less, so I jumped at the chance when an opportunity 
came up to volunteer in the butterfly collections. I helped Dr 
Blanca Huertas with her project curating the Lepidoptera 
accession collections, sorting butterflies into family groups.

What was most exciting for you about joining the 
volunteer programme at the Museum?
I love to learn, and I can safely say that I learnt something 
new every day while volunteering. The opportunity to pass 
this new knowledge on was also really exciting for me, and I 
really caught the science-communication bug. Besides this, I 
built a network of people both in and out of science, many of 
whom remain my friends and mentors to this day.

Who is your inspiration? 
Blanca at the Museum is a real inspiration to me. She is an 
amazing scientist, and her research is so exciting - especially 
discovering new species, both within the collections and out 
in the field. She still finds time to be a brilliant mentor to her 
team of volunteers and ex-volunteers and is always ready to 
dispense great advice and careful support.

What would be your one recommendation for budding 
entomologists?
Talk to everyone and ask loads of questions. Entomologists, 
ecologists and plant scientists are all normally super 
enthusiastic and keen to share their work.

Has your volunteer experience inspired you to work 
closely with volunteers?
Yes. I have two volunteers that work with me at the RHS 
at Garden Wisley during the spring and summer to count 
butterflies. The project is quite new, but the data they collect 
will help us manage the garden better for butterflies, as well 
as being submitted to the UK Butterfly Monitoring Survey to 
help build a bigger environmental picture.

Anna Platoni lures a Pale Owl. (Photography credit: RHS /Luke MacGregor)

Sensational Volunteering at a glance:
Sensational Butterflies is a volunteer-led exhibition that 
involves a team of around 45 dedicated volunteers from April 
to September.

It is a long exhibition run that involves volunteering in some 
hot and humid conditions, so we need to make sure it is a 
meaningful and worthwhile experience for the volunteers 
giving their time freely and generously. 

Sensational Volunteers help to look after the exhibition guests 
and visitors - whether human, butterfly, moth or plant. This 

involves ensuring the space serves as a beautiful environment 
for our insect guests and for engaging our visitors. The team 
add incredible value to the exhibition by helping to make every 
visitor’s experience sensational.

There may be up to five Sensational Volunteers in the house 
each day, as well as a Butterfly House Manager and two 
members of the Visitor Experience Team. 

Sensational Butterflies 2016 opens on 24 March on the east 
lawns of the Museum.



Publications
The new issues of evolve, WILD 
WORLD and Waterhouse Times 
are out now. Copies can be found 
outside the staff restaurant.  
Please help yourself. 

For more information on anything in this newsletter, please contact Ali Thomas, Volunteers Project Manager  
at a.thomas@nhm.ac.uk or on 020 7942 6048.Contact

Our thanks to all who contributed to this e-newsletter, especially Mark Leadbetter, Anna Platoni, the Butterfly House Volunteers (2008-2015) and their managers Luke Brown, Kerry Calloway  
and Pablo Scott.

Dates for your diary 
You are invited to the Museum’s Big Welcome induction. 
Please book yourself a place if you have not attended 
already. You can do this by contacting Sophie Binder  
in Organisational Development at  
sophie.binder@nhm.ac.uk
This induction is an opportunity for new Museum staff 
and volunteers to meet and network with colleagues from 
other departments, gaining insight into aspects of the 
organisation. This one-day experience involves a series of 
informative presentations and interactive tours, including 
a welcome from the Director. Lunch and refreshments are 
provided throughout the day.

Dates available:

•	 6 April
•	 4 May
•	 1 June
•	 6 July

•	 7 September
•	 5 October
•	 2 November

National Volunteers’ Week:  
Monday 1 - Sunday 7 June 
The UK’s annual celebration of volunteers and 
volunteering, National Volunteers Week plays a huge 
part in raising the profile of the millions of volunteers who 
regularly contribute to society, and inspiring others to get 
involved.

Watch this space: Here at the Museum, we will be 
celebrating your brilliance as volunteers and volunteer 
managers with a party during National Volunteers’ Week. 
All current volunteers and volunteer managers will be 
invited. Full information will follow as available.

Award nominations 
Nomination forms for the Kensington and Chelsea Volunteer 
Awards and the London Volunteers in Museums Awards 
will be sent out to volunteer managers during National 
Volunteers’ week in June. Will you be nominated? Who will you 
nominate? 

LONDON VOLUNTEERS IN MUSEUMS AWARDS 2015

LVMA winners and judges at the 2015 awards


